
This half term’s virtues are:  Friday 25.09.20 

Curious and 

Newsletter 

Active 

“In the beginning the Word already existed; the Word was with God, 

and the Word was God”   John 1:1  

Next Thursday, 1st October is 'Slip Into 
Slippers' Day.  

Children can wear their slippers all day in 
school for a donation of £1 per family.  

All money raised will be donated to Age UK. 

Black History Month kicks off next week and at St John’s we will be looking at some of the 
amazing contributions made in Britain by people of African and Caribbean descent.  

 

This will also provide the opportunity to address issues and injustices faced by people with black 
and other minority ethnic backgrounds.  

 

Should you have any questions or require any guidance about how to address recent events linking 
to the Black Lives Matter Movement then please have a look at the Parent Guide to Black Lives 
Matter that we have uploaded to our website.  

 

You will find this in the school information section under Rights Respecting Schools.  



Dates for your Diary  

    

 

 

 

Wednesday 30th September  

Year 5 visit to Hams Hall  

Thursday 1st October  

All day - Slip into Slippers Day  

Monday 19th October 

All day - Inset Day (school closed to children)   

Friday 23rd October  

    2.00pm - Break up for October Half Term    

Monday 2nd November   

    8.55am - Children return to school  

Friday 18th December  

2.00pm - Break up for Christmas Holiday   

Monday 4th January  

All day - Inset Day (school closed to children)  

Tuesday 5th January   

8.55am - Children return to school 

This week’s Sports Star of the Week is Brogan W in Year 5 for showing excellent 

basketball skills.   



Congratulations to Scarlett M-P in  

Year 2,   

and  

Ellisiya-Rose H in  

Year 6.   

We’re all really proud of you. 

This week’s virtues awards were given to  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For being curious and active.  

Lizzy-Shay B-H  NN 

Rui Jie W  Reception 

Archie W Year 1 

Dillon O’N  Year 2 

Daisy H Year 3 

Harry F Year 4  

Mason-Jay N  Year 5 

Logan R  Year 6 

Attendance 

Our school strives for 100% attendance. This week the class with the highest attendance 

was Reception and Year 3 with 99.3% 

Well done! 

  Ready to learn Award 

Congratulations, our most punctual class this week was Nursery, Reception, 

Year 3 & 4.   

  Birthdays    

Happy birthday this week to: Brodie D, Harley H and Dannielle McG 



As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, following the directive from  Solihull MBC we are now requesting 

that anyone dropping or collecting children to school, unless medically exempt wear a face  covering/mask 

when on site.  

Due to current restrictions, as a result of Coronavirus, we will be offering short telephone appointments 
as replacement for our usual parents' evening. This will still provide you with the opportunity to find out 
how well your child has settled in; how positive their attitude to learning is and how well they are 
behaving. A separate letter will be sent to you early next week, detailing how to arrange an appointment.  

 

 

 

 

St Andrew -  Logan R and Brodie D  

 

 

 

 

St David -  Amiela A and Quinton G 

 

 

 

 

St Patrick - Marshall D and Kayleigh G  

 

 

 

 

St George - Brooke H and Ellisiya-Rose H  

Congratulations to our new House Captains. We wish them all the best in their new roles. 

Sports Captains  

Congratulations to Kian H and Mazie H.  

Marathon Ambassadors  

Congratulations to Caitlin O’K and Charlie G.  

 

Librarians  

Congratulations to Ini A, Laikyn R and Dewa H.  

We wish them all the very best in their new and exciting roles.  



Please follow the link below to access the virtual 
opening evening.  

https://www.lyndon.org.uk/virtual-open-evening/ 

 

This week we sent home letters to Parents/Carers of children 

in Reception-Year 6 in relation to the flu vaccine. If you have 

not already completed and returned the consent forms 

please can you do so as soon as possible. PLEASE NOTE: if 

you do not want your child to receive the flu vaccine you will 

still need to complete and return the consent forms. 

If you did not receive a letter please contact the office.   

This week’s excellent work comes 
from Caitlin O'K Year 6, who wrote 
her own parable! Well done Caitlin.  

https://protect-eu.mimecast.com/s/4GncCWP8VC5q3QPI6yswH?domain=lyndon.org.uk/




Headteacher: Mr.I.Gallagher 

Arran Way, Smiths Wood, Birmingham B36 0QE 

Telephone: 0121 770 1892 Fax: 0121 779 7177 

Email: office@sjb.solihull.sch.uk 

www.sjb.solihull.sch.uk  

I. Gallagher 

Mr I. Gallagher 

Headteacher 

Have a lovely weekend 

Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

God of love, open our ears to listen to your word. Lead us to help one another and to live our lives as you 

ask us to. 

In this Sunday’s gospel, we hear about two sons who are both asked to help their father.  

 

Gospel: Matthew 21:28-32 

Jesus said, “Now, what do you think? There was once a man who had two sons. He went to the elder one and said, ‘Son, go and 

work in the vineyard today.’ ‘I don't want to,’ he answered, but later he changed his mind and went. Then the father went to 

the other son and said the same thing. ‘Yes, sir,’ he answered, but he did not go. Which one of the two did what his father 

wanted?” 

“The older one,” they answered. 

So Jesus said to them, “I tell you: the tax collectors and criminals are going into the Kingdom of God ahead of you. For John the 

Baptist came to you showing you the right path to take, and you would not believe him; but the tax collectors and the criminals 

believed him. Even when you saw this, you did not later change your minds and believe him. 

Jesus asks a question about this story. Which one of the two sons did what his father asked him to do? 

The first son or the second son? We see that the first son went and did what his father asked, even 

though at first he did not want to. 

The man in the story is God. And we are all God’s children. So Jesus is trying to tell us that we should 

listen to what God asks of us and then go and do what is asked. 

It is not enough just to say that we will follow God in our lives. We actually have to go and do what is 

asked. We have to live our lives as God wants us to. 

 

There are lots of different ways that we can answer God’s call and help other people and care for our 

world. 

Generous God, we thank you for all you have given us. Help us to live as you ask us to and to help others 

whenever we can. Amen. 


